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WG 8 is addressing the need to define standards for the representation and interchange of environmental data. It started in October 1999 with the work of the SEDRIS Organization that was developed for use primarily in the Modelling and Simulation community. Eight International Standards are being developed that relate to the SEDRIS DRM and API (18023 parts 1, 2 and 3), SEDRIS Language Binding (18024-4), Environmental Data Coding Specification (EDCS) (18025), EDCS Language Binding (18041-4), Spatial Reference Model (SRM) (18026) and SRM Language Binding (18042-4).

During the year 2002/2003;

· SEDRIS part 1 has progressed from WD to CD2 and SEDRIS LB  has progressed from WD to CD

· SRM and SRM LB have been recommended for progression from WD to CD and will be released in July

· SEDRIS parts 2 and 3 have been reviewed as WDs and are being to be progressed to CDs

· EDCS and EDCS LB have progressed from CD to FDIS

All documents being developed by WG 8 will have reached CD (stage 3) by August 2003. This will be in accordance with the schedule extension requested from and granted by JTC1 at the 2002 JTC1 Plenary.

A prototype registry for EDCS items has been developed and was demonstrated satisfactorily to WG 8 at meeting #14 in Stuttgart, April 2003. It is planned that requests for new items for the EDCS dictionaries will be submitted to the prototype registry pending the publication of the EDCS as an IS.

Since the 2002 Plenary in London, WG8 has met at Orlando in December 2002 and at Stuttgart in April 2003. Sincere thanks are due to the hosts for these meetings, namely SAIC, Rob and Rita Cox for the Orlando meeting and the University of Stuttgart, Ingolf and Edelgard Grieger for the Stuttgart meeting.

Cooperative Agreements with the Digital Geographic Information Working Group (DGIWG) and the International Hydrographic Organization (IHO) have been approved by ballot and are now in place. A further Category C Liaison is being requested to SC24 with respect to the NATO Modelling and Simulation Coordination Organization (MSCO). The TC211 liaison representative has attended meetings during the last year and has submitted comments on the documents being reviewed. The SISO representative has informed WG8 that he will no longer be able to represent SISO, but unfortunately a replacement has not yet been found.
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